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Sharon Cox 
Vice President and CNO 
Beloit Health System 
1969 West Hart Road 
Beloit, Wisconsin 53511-2230 
scox@beloithealthsystem.org 
 
Re: FINAL REALIZED COST REPORT  
 Permit #21-021 – NorthPointe Birth Center  

Permit Holders: Beloit Health System, Inc. d/b/a NorthPointe Birth Center  
 
Dear Ms. Cox: 
 
In a letter dated February 29, 2024, the State Board received the final cost report for the permit 
referenced above.  Our records will be updated to show the permit was completed on January 4, 
2024, the date the birth center was licensed and a final realized cost of $5,501,589.  No further 
action by the permit holder is required for this permit in relationship to the Illinois Health 
Facilities Planning Act. 
 
If you have any questions, feel free to contact my staff at (217)782-3516. 
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
 
John P. Kniery 
Administrator 
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board  
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